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Editors:  Heather Humphrey – healthycharge@gmail.com 
 Morgan Humphrey – morganh25@gmail.com 

  
The Editors and Board of Directors reserve the right to 

edit and/or refuse advertising or articles that are 
inappropriate or not considered of interest or value to 

the members and fancy. 
  

SPWCC logo designed by Judy West 
  

No part of Sunshine Themes may be reproduced or 
transmitted electronically with written  

permission from the Editor or the Board of Directors. 
Sunshine Themes is free to members. 

  
Email Newsletters Published Quarterly 

January • April • July •  October 
  

2020-2021  
Officers 

President Lesley Hammar 
Vice-President Cindy Smith 

Secretary Leslie Condoleo 
Treasurer Gail Steinmetz 

Directors 
Deby Broussard (first year) 

Debbie Gapsch (second year) 
Dianne Tharp (first year) 

  
Standing Committee Chairs 

Events Coordinator  Dianne Tharp 
2020 Agility Trial  Bonnie Hansen 
2020 Specialty   Lesley Hammar 

AKC Compliance  Deb Shindle 
Breeder Referral  Sharon Lofley 
Facebook Page  Grace Carter 

FAKC/AKC  Grace Carter 
Judges Selection  Gail Steinmetz 

Mediation   Lesley Hammar 
Membership  Leslie Condoleo 

Newsletter  Heather Humphrey  
Newsletter  Morgan Humphrey 

PWCCA Liaison  Cindy Smith 
PWCCA Column  Deb Shindle 

Sunshine  Maggi Payne 
Ways N Means Lesley Hammar 

 

MEETING SCHEDULE 
Next meeting TBD 

*** 
COMING EVENTS 

 
26th Specialty Show 

Friday, December 11, 2020 Concurrent with 
the Sunshine Herding Group Orange County 

Convention Expo, Orlando, FL 
Judge: Amy Caple “Sassapine” 
Show Chair: Lesley Hammar 
Superintendent: MB-F, Inc. 

 
There will not be a welcome party 

or post show party this year. 
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Dear SPWCC members, 
 
Thank you all who were able to attend our zoom meeting October 17, 2020. We had a brief 
meeting to vote on and pass the bylaw changes, one of  which will give us the ability to host 
teleconference meetings being many are not able to attend shows and so many have been 
cancelled.  
 
Bonnie Hansen, has agreed to chair our agility trial August 7 and 8 in St Pete. As you all know 
this event brings in funds for us to host our annual specialty. We will look for volunteers for a 
day or the weekend to help the club. Bonnie will be able to help anyone with questions who plan 
to run and/or volunteer.  
 
Our specialty is on track for December 11th, 2020 in Orlando at the Orange County Convention 
Center. Amy Caple “Sassapine” is our breeder judge. At this time the show is confirmed. The 
trophies are very unique this year, donated by Phyllis Lambert. They are water color paintings 
she collected over years including several by Art Smith and Carol Sweeney. Sunshine will not be 
hosting any social events this year. We do have a wonderful hospitality bag planned for the 
exhibitors! We will be looking for a show chair for 2021, please reach out any board member. 
 
 
Sunshine plans to host a Herding Fun Day at Draxen Farms in Ft Pierce, FL, along with a general 
meeting in February 2021. It is a fun day to see our breed work sheep and ducks at their 
natural instincts along with a farm dog course. More details to follow. 
 
Sunshine logo Ways and Means from past specialties including our silver anniversary. We are 
offering ladies t-shirts and a unisex t-shirt for all for sale, please see the styles posted on the 
website. Please email me with any orders you would like to place. lesleyhammar@gmail.com. 
Please add $7.00 for shipping. 
 
To see all updates, premiums and information visit our website  www.sunshinepwcc.com. 
 
Corgi-aly,  
 
Lesley Hammar 
Sunshine PWCC President 
407-448-9352 
lesleyhammar@gmail.com 

mailto:lesleyhammar@gmail.com
http://www.sunshinepwcc.com/
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SPWCC Meeting  
SUNSHINE PWCC 

Meeting Minutes 
Zoom Meeting October 17, 2020 

 
Meeting called to order by President Lesley Hammar 
 
Meeting called to order at 10:01am 
 
In attendance: Deby Broussard, Grace Carter, Leslie Condoleo, Cathy Donovan, Jeff Ford, Lesley Hammar, Bonnie 
Hansen, Heather Humphrey, Robin Jenkins, Rosalyn Kulik, Chari Magnan, Maggi Payne, Cindy Smith, Gail Steinmetz, 
Alisha Stevenson, Gail Street, Dianne Tharp, Ann Tyson, Kris Van der Ploeg, Marcelle Zanetti 
 
Reports: 
  
President: Lesley Hammar 
  
Vice President: Cindy Smith 
  
Secretary:  Leslie Condoleo 
  
Treasurer:  Gail Steinmetz - approximately $21k in bank. Insurance has been paid for this year. 

Rosettes have been ordered.  Not expecting any more expenses until the show. 
 
Committees: 
 2020 Specialty:  Lesley Hammar, show chair, Gail Steinmetz show ring steward 

Show committee:  
Gail is working on the Premium.  Please read through the requirements for 
attending ( i.e., armbands).  Picking up trophy donations that Deby received 
from Phyillis Lambert. We will not be having a social event this year, but we 
will have a nice hospitality bag. There will be a video taken of the class winners 
for the judge to do critiques to get the ring moving faster. 
 

 2021 Specialty:  Chair TBD, looking for volunteers: We are looking for a show chair and 
volunteers.  
  
              2020 Agility Trial:          Bonnie Hansen 
                                                                  Trial Committee:  
             2021 Agility Trial:           Bonnie Hansen - We are penciled in for same weekend in 2021. 

 
 PWCCA Liaison: Cindy Smith – no update 

FAKC/AKC: Grace Carter – Grace advised that she never heard anything 
about a meeting.  She had planned to attend virtually. 

 Facebook:  Grace Carter – no update 
 Website:  Gail Steinmetz – no update 
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Sunshine:  Maggi Payne – Has not received any notifications. She has cards ready when 
needed.   

 Rescue:   SCR 
 Puppy referral:  Sharon Lofley  Please notify Sharon if you have puppies or adults to place.  
 Ways and Means: Lesley Hammar  New items from the specialty are listed on the website 
 Events Chair:  Dianne Tharp 
 Newsletter:  Heather & Morgan Humphrey Please send anything you want for the newsletter to  

healthycharge@gmail.com.  Newsletter is pretty much ready to go.  Just waiting 
until after this meeting to ask for any updates or brags that could be included. 
  

 
 
Unfinished Business:  
 
 
New Business: Discuss and vote on by-law revisions. A hard copy was mailed out to the membership.  

1) Brief discussion about the by-law changes that were sent out to members 
for review.  
A few questions were asked to clarify meaning.  Marcelle asked about 
attending a club event and Gail clarified that it was criteria for potential 
new members. Gail also clarified that we are not increasing the dues to $75 
but we added it to the bylaws so that we can increase dues if a time comes 
and we want to increase them.  Also, changing the amount of time members 
have to submit their dues payments to two months. We wanted to include 
any changes in this by-law update that we could. A vote was taken by all 
members present and the by-law changes were unanimously accepted. Now 
they will be sent to the AKC.  

2) Lesley suggested another Fun Day in Ft Pierce  
3) Lesley would like to continue to have the meetings via Zoom on Saturday 

mornings, but wants to make allowances if needed for those unable to 
attend.      

  
Next Meeting Date:   TBD 
 
Move to adjourn:  1st: Heather 2nd: Grace 
 
Time     10:22am 

 
 

 

 

 
  

mailto:healthycharge@gmail.com
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Support our rescue group!   
https://www.sunshinecorgirescue.org/  

Sunshine Corgi Rescue is a 501 (c) 3 non-profit organization whose purpose is for the prevention of 
cruelty to animals. 

Sunshine Corgi Rescue 
4458 McIntosh Park Dr #1308 

Sarasota, FL 34242 
 

RESCUE UPDATES 
The annual SCR Board meeting was held virtually on June 28th. All board members were in 

attendance and renewed for another year. Board members: 
 

Joe Cavanaugh, Rescue Coordinator 
Dawn Moran, VP and Assistant Coordinator for Intakes 

Tim Hochuli, Assistant Coordinator for Adoptions 
Jess Meigs, Treasurer 

Kristen Davis, Secretary/Social Media Coordinator 
Susan Hochuli, Member at Large 
Celeste Militzer, Member at Large 

 
COVID-19 played a major part in meeting discussions. We want to ensure we are doing everything 
we can to keep our volunteers safe. For this reason, adoptions have been put on hold until adoption 

processes can safely resume. As a result, foster corgis are staying with our foster families longer than 
anticipated. We want to thank our fosters for their understanding. If you have any questions or 

concerns please don't hesitate to get in touch with us. 
 

In May, SCR held a fundraiser at Pieology in Seminole. A second event is scheduled for Sunday, July 
19th from 5pm to 8pm. During this time, Pieology will donate 20% of the proceeds to SCR. 

 
In March each of our volunteers received a Volunteer Review email. We want to ensure we have 
current information on file for all our volunteers. If you have not already responded, please do so. 

Follow up calls will be made to those who do not. This will be an annual process. 
 

https://www.sunshinecorgirescue.org/
https://www.sunshinecorgirescue.org/
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The new SCR website went live in January. Check it out!  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    
From Robin Jenkins 

GCHB Cajun Creek’s Reveille, owned by Jeff Ford and Robin Jenkins, is now a 

GCHS Cajun Creek’s Reveille.  He finished this award at the 
Chattanooga KC show September 13th under Judge Malcolm Moore with handler Randy 
McAteer.  Galen (call name) also won a Best of Breed under Judge Anne Katona at the 

Sunshine State Cluster September 25th. 

  
From Rosalyn Kulik 

During the past month, Canny, Dan, and I have participated in a “Nose Work Skills Challenge.” 
The National Association of Canine Scent Work (NACSW) developed a protocol for members 

and their dogs to demonstrate a variety of skills. 
Over 750 human/dog teams participated in the challenge, with an option of 3 levels of challenge 

for each of 8 skills. 
Each skill was judged and then awarded points. 

During this downtime, the Challenge was an opportunity for NACSW to research dogs’ abilities; 
the results could provide NACSW trial leaders guidance when setting odor hides at trials at 

various levels of competition. 
Dan and I had a great time playing with Canny on this 4-week Skills Challenge. 

Dan’s camera work and Canny’s nose rock! 
Canny had a blast, and we were very proud of him as he demonstrated skills that he’d never 

tried before. 
Bottom line, Canny earned the maximum score, so he achieved a “Skills Master” designation 
(along with 313 other teams – 50 got Level 1; 161 Level 2; 186 Level 3, and 44 incomplete)! 
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Patricia Calvert is thrilled and delighted to 
report that her little red girl, Riverside's 

Brecon, earned her 30th title in West Palm 
Beach in October. It was her Obedience 

UDX3 title. The week before, Brecon 
earned her Agility Excellent Jumper title, 

and then the next day, her very first 
Master Jumper leg.  We're almost running 
out of things to challenge this little red girl! Congratulations to all who did well in Tampa 

the same w/e we were in West Palm Beach. 
 
   

From Sharon Lofley -  
Sandfox Eweknow It's Always Something "Roxanne" Finished her Championship in 

Wilmington, OH 10/17/20 pending AKC approval and the following Day went BOB under 
Jimmy Moses and a Group 2 in Owner Handler. 
Owner:  Vicki Sandage and Sharon Lofley 
Breeder: S. Lofley, V. Sandage and B. Stiles. 

 
 From Leslie Hammer 

 
 
Capri Brogan Summer Rain 
“Rachel” was WB and BOW at the 
Tampa shows in September 
earning a 4 point major! Loving 
owned by Lesley Hammar and 
breeder Cindy Smith. 
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 The next newsletter will be at the end of January 2021.  You can send information, 

articles, brags, etc. at any time to healthycharge@gmail.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 

Please go to the website to see what is available! 
 

 http://www.sunshinepwcc.com/merchandise.shtml  

 

mailto:healthycharge@gmail.com
http://www.sunshinepwcc.com/merchandise.shtml


 

 

9 
July 2020 www.sunshinepwcc.com 

SUNSHINE THEMES 

 


